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Minutes of Special General Meeting

Held on Saturday 18 April 2015
Moore Stephens Lounge
Twerton Park 
25 members present, including the committee. 

Apologies.
Gill Rixson, Graham Weeks, Richard Selby
1) Minutes of the AGM on 4 November 2014
No matters arising. 
2) Presentation and ballot of extraordinary resolution proposed by the Society Board (Oliver Holtaway). 

Secretary Oliver Holtaway made the following statement on behalf of the Board:

“This resolution seeks to add a statutory “asset lock” provision to the Society constitution, which legally prevents the assets of the Society from being used for private gain, rather than the stated aims of the Society. The wording of the resolution is compliant with relevant legislation.

By adding an asset lock to our rules, the Society will be able to apply to become eligible for Social Investment Tax Relief. This means that loans to the club could attract relief of up to 30%.

 The Society and the Big Bath City Bid seek to raise £1.4m primarily through a community share offer, rather than loans. However, in order to assist Bath City FC Ltd in meeting pressing debt obligations due in April, the Supporters Society is seeking to attract short-term “bridge loans” from major investors that will refinance the pressing debts and give the community share offer time to succeed. The availability of Social Investment Tax Relief will help us attract those loans.
The Society Board strongly urges members to support this resolution. We believe that it could prove essential to the success of the community ownership bid.
The statutory asset lock was created by the Co-operatives and Community Benefit Societies Act 2003 and related regulation, the Community Benefit Societies (Restrictions on Use of Assets) Regulations 2006. This regulation sets out the wording of the asset lock clause that must be inserted into the rules. And it sets out the procedure for adopting this clause.

This is an extraordinary and special resolution.

According to our constitution, this resolution is an extraordinary resolution because it seeks to change our rules. And according to our constitution, we need to call a special general meeting to vote on this, and 75% of those voting must vote yes for it to pass.

According to the law, it must be also adopted in the form of a special resolution. Special resolution is a legislative term, set out in the Industrial and Provident Societies Act 1965. A special resolution must be passed a general meeting, and it must be passed by 75% of those who vote in person and proxy – same as our extraordinary resolution. However, as a special resolution, not less than half of the qualifying members of the society must vote, either in person or by proxy.

If these conditions are met, a second special general meeting must be called 2-4 weeks afterwards to confirm the special resolution, so there will be a further SGM after this, however, that requires a simple majority of those present.”
A very small number of questions were asked, and Oliver referred back to the above statement to answer them.  The vote saw all 25 members present vote in favour, in addition to the 74 proxy votes cast by the chair after being properly nominated by members, which were also all in favour, so the resolution was comfortably passed, 99 votes for, no votes against.
3) AOB
The continued existence of the Supporters Society was mentioned, including the fact that anybody wishing to buy community shares must become a member of the Society.  Oliver said it was likely that we will soon suspend the monthly minimum £2 contribution for the duration of the Big Bath City Bid in order to simplify the process for those joining in order to buy community shares.
Chairman Martin Powell thanked Oliver Holtaway for all his work as secretary of the Society and playing a large part in setting up the ‘Big Bath City Bid’.


John Bickley, Chairman of the Big Bath City Bid, gave an update Group:
· The launch date and the Prospectus would be in late May, and would have a period of 3 months to raise the target figure.

· There will be continuity between the existing club and the new community club, including volunteers, board members.

· Nick Thompson, (former CEO of Hull City) has regular meetings with John Bickley, and members of the bid team keep in weekly contact with current chairman, Paul Williams.  He felt that there was collaborative and positive co-operation with the current board. 

Events and promotions to support the bid include badges, stickers, social media, and events including an ‘80s disco’, planned for 16 May in RANDALL’S  and Charlie’s.  We need to bring people to Twerton Park who haven’t been there before, although the importance of holding events in the City centre was also emphasized.
A possible ‘Football Any Questions’ to include well-known players, was also mentioned.

Connections with Bath Spa University and Bath University and Bath College are also important.  We already have a connection with Bath University via the U-21 team, and with Bath College via the Academy. Events such as Summer Fairs need to have presence from the Big Bath City Bid.  The meeting finished at 14.20.
